City of Hull Minutes 3rd June 2019

Apologies.
NB.
Present
KS, HD, LJ, SL, DR, EM, SH, PD, DT, LK, PL, 

HUMBER BRIDGE 10K
We discussed the feedback from the race, which was predominantly positive. Many people commented on the new route and said they liked it. 
The rugby club have imposed an additional fee in order to clean the carpet after the race. The combination of wet weather, cut grass and wooden floors caused them a problem. Although the problems seemed unavoidable, the additional fee was paid.
A couple of comments were made about the prize award for 70+. It was established that the website does advertise a prize for this category so a decision was made o honour the award and contact will be made to those who should have won a prize in that Category.
ACTION – LK to instigate this and contact the prize winners
The race vests were discussed. They were well received and appreciated. They are good quality.
We ran out of Large mens and there were no XL available for male and female. The ordering of the vests is crucial to a time deadline and it was established that it is difficult to guess peoples size requirements when the race entries close well after the deadline for the vest orders.
Consideration will be given to these problems next year.

There were a couple of problems highlighted by the marshalls, involving local residents who were complaining about road closures, and the timings which had been advertised. It was discussed that all the correct road closures were in place and the timings given to the council were accurate, give or take a few minutes. 
ACTION – SH to make Contact with the council in order to settle the complaint

Entries on the day were discussed. A few people had made contact on FB and asked for a number on the day, which wasn’t an issue but it was agreed that this should be a formal decision, available to all if entries are to be taken on the day. It can generate a lot more income and the extra money on the day paid for the rugby club this year. The difficulty comes with the amount of people who will want an entry on the day and the administration it will create. The sports timing company charge extra for adding people on the day and we would need many more volunteers for it to be successful.
It will be discussed next year and a firm decision made
There were very many positive comments about the marshals on the day of the race. 
A big thank you to all who marshalled and made the race a success. It was decided that the marshal briefing will take place earlier next year, and the race instructions needed to be in plastic sheets!
A discussion also took place about the date of next years race. This will be discussed prior to next years event.

Champagne League
All is running well. The numbers are slightly down from previous years, but not significantly.
A comment was made about the teams. Several comments had been made about the lack of information surrounding the forming of the teams. 
SH stated that the details are the same every year and team sheets were available from the first race.
Everything else is running well.


Membership 
A ‘guided runner’ course was advertised within the club and two people took up the places, paid for by the club.
We now have two qualified guide runners, pending their DBS.
Member numbers were highlighted and the club is in a good position.


Treasurer
All the money for the bridge race has been paid out. 
We are waiting for the entry money to be transferred into the club account before a final balance can be established.


AGM 
The process for the AGM was discussed. It was agreed that it was a good turnout.
A discussion took place around the nomination process and how we should advertise it and go about it. Discussions were around the best options for re electing posts.
Further discussions will take place prior to next years meeting.


AOB
LK raised the point that some people had been disgruntled at the way the monthly email was delivered asking people for their subs. It was felt to be a little harsh and abrupt.
It was agreed that any email can be misconstrued. 
The monthly email will be delivered as always, including the sports shoe code, the relevant monthly information and an updated announcement of the new committee members.
ACTION – PD to establish this further and to try and highlight someone to assist him with this
LK announced that the club has new digital social media sites with Instagram, being run by one of the members and twitter, also run by a club member. Both have been well used and are popular.
PL talked about Ferriby 10. He is already in the process of establishing the race organisation. Further discussions will take place throughout the year.
PL talked about the implementation of a 10000m track event. He has already posted that it will not take place because it is too difficult to get volunteers to count laps and to administer in general. The three track races already in place are very well attended and easily marshalled.
LI asked about Champagne League and asked how teams were invited. SH explained that it is by invitation but clubs can asked to be included.
EM asked about Tuesday night club runs. It was discussed about posting routes on FB when she or John are not going to be available to attend the run. A club notice board has been put up in the foyer of Warners and is for our sole use. It was agreed that maps and routes can be displayed on the board for all to use.
SH mentioned about selling our current timing clock. It was purchased several years ago but is not used very often due to chip timing. 
ACTION – SH to look at selling the clock

PD mentioned the possibility of owning our own timing system. He has looked at pricing appropriate systems which we believe will add value to the club funds in the long run.
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